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AB 304 Mandated Changes to the Voluntary Assistance Program

Assembly Bill 304 amends sections of CA Health and Safety code that allow local oversight of remedial investigation and/or remedial action at waste release sites.  The amendments are effective on January 1, 2022, and include new requirements as follows:
· Local agency annual certification to the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) and the Regional Water Quality Control Board (RWQCB)
· Additional information provided with the required local agency notification to DTSC and the RWQCB.  Specifically, a preliminary description of the waste release, anticipated investigation or remedial action to be performed, and contact information for the local agency’s technical staff available for oversight.
· Increased time, from 10 to 30 days, for DTSC and the RWQCB to respond to the local agency’s notification
· Remedial action agreements must include the scope of investigation, reporting and public notification requirements, necessary cleanup goals, remedial actions, and actions taken in the event of non-compliance
· Electronic reporting per Chapter 30 (commencing with Section 3890) of Division 3 of Title 23 of, and Subdivision 2 of Division 3 of Title 27 of, the California Code of Regulations.  Specifically, responsible parties must upload all reports and data to GeoTracker.
· 30-day public notification period prior to case closure that is provided to specified entities and posted on GeoTracker 

The bill also allows local agencies to provide oversite of cleanups funded by grants from the State Water Resources Control Board’s Site Cleanup Subaccount Program (SCAP).
 
DEHQ has provided certification to DTSC and the RWQCB and we do not anticipate any work delays on open VAP cases.  
DEHQ has revised the VAP application so that it also functions as the remedial action agreement and contains the required information.  The new application/remedial action agreement is now required.
For additional information, please contact Ewan Moffat, VAP Program Facilitator, at (858) 505-6856.
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